326 W MADISON ST CHICAGO EVENING AND SUNDAY

TELEPHONE ANDOVER 1234

October 19, 1942.

Mr. Ferrest C. Allen, Basketball Ceach University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Kindly accept our hearty thanks for your cooperation in serving on the All-America Basketball Board that is selecting the 1942 College All-Stars that play in basketball's annual Classic at the Chicago Stadium on November 27th.

Originally the members of the Board placed in nomination 233 candidates. On the second ballot only 64 secured a hundred or more points.

Those 64 are being submitted in the list teday. Eighteen of them will represent the colleges of the nation in the third annual Classic.

How well the All-America Board does its job is best evidenced by the fact that the annual All-Star Classic in 1940 saw the College All-Stars win 44 to 42 in an over-time thriller, and last year the College All-Stars again won by the margin of one basket - 35 to 33.

It would cortainly give us great pleasure if you find it possible to be present in Chicago for the Classic; and in the event you are going to be able to attend, kindly advise me; so that I may put aside choice tickets for you and your party.

Sincerely,

HARRY D. WILSON, Director

Room 807, 326 W. Madison St.,

Chicago, Illinois.

hdw/fml